It is obvious that there is significant inequality in disability services, the NDIS does not cover
all persons with profound disabilities, whether you have MS at 65 or 71 your needs don’t
change. It is totally wrong in fact it is discrimination to have a two tier service of disability
services, why should some one over 65 have an inferior service of care, and even then have to
pay a copayment, MAC is not set up to care for those persons, they must come under the
NDIS system. The current funding of services is well below that that is required to enable the
recipient to live a normal life, if that person requires expensive equipment for example a
power chair at a cost of $26,00.00 that would mean in many cases that the person would have
no money left to pay for ongoing services, An example of depremental disadvantage is in
NSW MS and other peak bodies used to fund carers to the tune of $1,000.00 this funding was
withdrawn when the NDIS came into being therefore disadvantaging those people, we were
supposed to be covered by Continuation of Services this clearly is not the case. Advocacy and
information services are necessary for all ages these services are not being funded past a
certain date in NSW this again disadvantages Aged persons, this funding again is being set
aside for the NDIS. There has to be a roots and branch change to the persons covered by
Profound Disability Services and age should never be a factor, equity has to be front and
centre in each and every case, this will gave more certainty to those people.
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